

City Manager's Office

MEMORANDUM

DATE: 5/8/2023

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

Jackie Bryant, Assistant City Manager

FROM: Trina Magoon, Director of Utility Services

Dustin Waters, Assistant Director of Utility Services

Roy Flores, Senior Civil Engineer

SUBJECT: Status of Sewer Allocation for Reno Stead Water Reclamation Facility

This memorandum is provided as a regular update on the status of available sewer capacity and projects pending approval to be served by the Reno Stead Water Reclamation Facility (RSWRF). **No projects have been added to the allocation list since the April 4, 2023 memorandum.**

Council provided direction at their February 22, 2023 meeting to increase the amount of the flow shave capacity to <u>350,000 gallons</u>*. The remaining sewer allocation available at this time for development is 180,249 gallons or approximately 1,092 equivalent resident units (ERUs). The RSWRF detailed worksheet is attached to show sewer allocations made beginning in January 2023 and the sum of unrealized allocated capacity permitted prior to this date.

* Council direction 9/11/2019 (75,000 gallons); 11/4/2020 (50,000 gallons); 6/1/2022 (100,000 gallons); 2/22/23 (125,000 gallons).

Attachments: Reno Stead Water Reclamation Facility Sewer Allocation Worksheet